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Business Roundtable Statement on President Obama’s Announcement on Job 
Training and Community Colleges 

 
“Business Roundtable commends President Obama for underscoring the importance of ongoing 
job training in keeping America’s workforce competitive in the global marketplace,” said 
William D. Green, chairman & CEO of Accenture and Chair of Business Roundtable’s 
Education, Innovation and Workforce Initiative. “We welcome the commitments made by the 
President to America’s workers.  
 
“We recognize the need for a greater collaborative effort between businesses and education 
institutions – especially community colleges – to ensure that workers are adequately prepared for 
today’s and tomorrow’s jobs. We also need to institutionalize lifelong learning as an individual 
and collective imperative.  
 
“Education – particularly workforce development – is a longstanding priority for Business 
Roundtable. In March 2009, I agreed to chair the newly convened Springboard Project, an 
independent commission that is developing policy recommendations for a strong 21st century 
approach to equipping Americans with the knowledge and skills needed for lifelong success in 
the U.S. workforce. 
 
“Comprised of an unique mix of educators, labor and business leaders, media and government 
representatives, The Springboard Project’s goal is to create fresh ideas to help Americans – from 
the age of 18 to the time they leave the workforce – better adapt to the changing economy, access 
useful information about jobs and careers and get the new skills and ongoing education and 
training they need. 
 
“The Springboard Project is currently developing actionable recommendations, highlighting 
what must be done to empower American workers to get the training they need to succeed. We 
have reached out to the Obama administration and members of Congress and plan to work 
closely with them to develop and implement these recommendations.”  
 
For more information about The Springboard Project, visit 
www.businessroundtable.org/springboard. 
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Business Roundtable is an association of chief executive officers of leading U.S. companies with more than $5 

trillion in annual revenues and nearly 10 million employees. Member companies comprise nearly a third of the total 
value of the U.S. stock markets and pay nearly half of all corporate income taxes paid to the federal government. 

Annually, they return $133 billion in dividends to shareholders and the economy. 

Business Roundtable companies give more than $7 billion a year in combined charitable contributions, representing 
nearly 60 percent of total corporate giving. They are technology innovation leaders, with more than $70 billion in 

annual research and development spending – more than a third of the total private R&D spending in the U.S. 

Please visit us at www.businessroundtable.org, check us out on Facebook and LinkedIn, and follow us on Twitter. 

 


